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                 Date: April 30, 2007
Regulatory Report #32

Changes to the Ontario CVOR System: The great majority of clients receiving this newsletter will have a CVOR (“Commercial Vehicle Operator Registration”) number and a safety rating based on their CVOR Violation Rate. They will be interested to learn there have been some important recent changes proposed to our CVOR system including different demerit points for certain offences. All moving violations will now carry 5 CVOR points. Accidents (now called “Collisions”) will continue to be double-weighted in determining a Violation rate but now, Convictions will also be double-weighted. In addition, all levels of inspections will now be included on the CVOR and there will no longer be a two-point maximum per vehicle for OOS defects. Perhaps most importantly, mileage traveled in Ontario (and not fleet size) will now determine how many points can be accumulated before some kind of disciplinary action.  These changes took effect earlier this month and are going to have a dramatic impact on the record of most carriers. It could result in a change to your Safety Rating, a Facility Audit, a meeting with the Ministry or even a proposed sanction. Your demerit points may look as though they have gone down, but the standard against which you are being measured has also changed so there could be an actual increase in your violation rate depending on the number of kilometers you travel in Ontario. Please contact us for details. 

Registration of LLCs in Ontario under our Business Names Act: More of our American clients are choosing to operate as “LLCs” rather than incorporated entities. That means they need to register in Ontario under our Business Names Act rather than our Extra-Provincial Corporations Act. We would ask those carriers who have not yet registered to please contact us and we would remind those carriers who have already registered, that their registration must be renewed when it expires after five years. 

Acquisition of an Industrial Truck Service Company: I have learned of a truck repair facility, located on a two-acre site in the suburbs of a major U.S. city, which is for sale. The retiring owners have contracts with the U.S. Postal Service as well as some of the largest trucking companies in the area. The business, equipment and real estate could probably be purchased for something in the range of $3 million US. If this type of acquisition might be of interest, please feel free to contact our office for further details.  

Legal Implications of using GPS in your Fleet: Many of our clients use Global Positioning Systems to track the location of their trucks. Those carriers may be interested in a recent case before the Office of the Privacy Commissioner of Canada. Generally speaking, the OPC accepted the legitimate reasons for using GPS but they did express concern about its use as an employee surveillance tool…”employers need to carefully consider the privacy rights of their workers before installing GPS into their vehicle fleets.” Why is it being used? Did the employees have an opportunity to ask questions about its use? Who has access to the information generated by the GPS? Where is that information stored? When is it destroyed? Does the use of GPS comply with any applicable collective agreements? In summary, it is a good idea to develop a written policy addressing these issues. Please call if you need help in that regard.   

Regulatory Report #31: Our last mailing- March 1st- addressed the following topics…

· an update on new deadlines for Line Release Options at the border

· Americans with minor criminal records who are being deemed “criminally inadmissible” by Canadian officials

· the regulation of paralegals in this jurisdiction

· the need for U.S. carriers to appoint and maintain an agent-in-Ontario

· the CT-23 Tax Return request received by many of those clients

Regulatory Report # 30: Our November 15, 2006 edition dealt with…

· ACE and the mandatory e-manifest requirement

· ASK Personnel Driver Supply Services

· a specialty carrier for sale

· an update on the requirement for  a passport requirement for drivers

· the new Hours of Work Rules in Canada

Regulatory Report #29: Our May 15, 2006 edition dealt with…

· changes to the CVOR system and how they may impact on your Violation rate and Carrier Safety Rating

· the new C-TPAT Security Criteria

· an update on the e-manifest initiative for transmitting advance cargo data

· the Operation Air Brake enforcement blitz 

As always, if any of these topics are of interest, and if you did not receive a copy of these previous mailings, please send an e-mail to Michael@michaelwalkerlawoffice.com and we'll send you a copy right away. Alternatively, feel free to simply go to the firm's website  <www.michaelwalkerlawoffice.com> where recent editions of the newsletter have been posted along with other information we hope you will find of interest.  

And Finally.... As mentioned in our last mailing, I will be golfing with clients and colleagues in Ireland at the end of May and vacationing with family in Costa Rica at the beginning of July. I want to again apologize in advance to my clients for any inconvenience caused by these brief absences. I will try to access my voice-mail and e-mail messages regularly but, as always, please don’t hesitate to contact Mike Smith at Bennett Best Burn (416-362-3400) should an emergency arise.  Thank you in advance for your patience. 

______________________________
Michael Walker, B.Sc.. LLB. 

The Regulatory Report is intended as a report to clients and friends of the firm on legal developments affecting the transportation industry. It does not constitute an exhaustive legal study and should not be regarded or relied upon as individual legal advice or opinion. The author would be pleased to provide more specific information or individual advice on matters of interest to any reader. 

